
 

 
 

Level 35, Nauru House 
80 Collins Street, Melbourne, VIC 3000 
GPO Box 1994S, Melbourne, VIC 3001 

Telephone: (03) 8661 7777 
Fax: (03) 9654 6672 

 
Mr Steven Lowe 

General Manager - Finance 

Australian Trainers’ Association 

P.O. Box 585 

FLEMINGTON VIC 3031 

 

Dear Mr Lowe, 

 

Re: Schedule 1B of the Workplace Relations Act 1996 (the RAO Schedule) 

Australian Trainers’ Association 

Financial reports for year ended 30 June 2004 - FR2004/396 

 

I have received the financial reports of the above named organisation for year ended 

30 June 2004. The documents were lodged in the Industrial Registry on 16 November 

2004. 

 

The documents have been filed. 

 

Although the documents have been filed, I would like to comment on some issues 

arising out of the reports. I make these comments to assist you when you next prepare 

financial reports.  You do not need to take any further action in respect of the financial 

reports already lodged. 

 

1. Auditor’s Report 

 

The opinion expressed by the auditor in their report has been drafted in terms of the 

previous requirements of the Workplace Relations Act 1996. Section 257(5) of the 

RAO Schedule now sets out the matters on which an auditor is required to state an 

opinion. An acceptable wording would be as follows: 

 

 “In our opinion the general purpose financial report presents fairly in 

accordance with applicable Australian Accounting Standards and other 

mandatory professional reporting requirements in Australia and the 

requirements of the RAO Schedule.” 

 

I have forwarded a copy of this letter to the auditor for their views about this matter. 

 

2. Operating Report 

 

 Trustee or Director of Superannuation entity 

 

Please note that paragraph 254(2)(d) of the RAO Schedule requires details (including 

details of the position held) of any officer or member of the reporting unit holding a 

position referred to in that paragraph.  



 

3. Accounting Officer’s Certificate 

 

There is no requirement under the RAO Schedule to lodge an accounting officer’s 

certificate.  Such certificate was previously required by section 273(2) of the Act and 

regulation 109(1)(a) of the Workplace Relations Regulations. 

 

 

4. Committee of Management Statement 
 

Please note that under reporting Guideline 18(d) for the purposes of s253 this 

statement need only be signed by one designated officer. 

 

 

5. Loans, grants and donations 

 

A statement of Loans, Grants and Donations in excess of $1,000 for the financial year 

ending 30 June 2004 was received with the financial reports.  The content of the 

statement has been noted and has been placed on a Registry file that is not available to 

the general public. 
 

 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me on (03) 8661 7988 if you wish to discuss this 

letter. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 

 

Lynette Markovski 

Statutory Services Branch 

 

10 December 2004 
























































